Following a program given by DKC members, Connie Howard, Jack Dexter and Lorraine Groshans, consisting of a Q & A seesion on judging, the meeting was called to order by President, Stella Maunsell.

The minutes from the September 19, 1994 meeting were read and approved.

Treasurer's Report:

Checking Account:

\$ 2,613.98

FTF

1,910.19

Savings Account:

26,704.17

Treasurer, Cindy Luster presented the proposed budget for 1994-1995 and following an explanation of several items Vern Bell moved and Diane Kessler seconded the motion that we accept the budget as presented——The budget was accepted.

George Beglane reminded DKC members that we must all be cautious about spending and that we must adhere to the expenditures as allotted in the budget. Over-budget expenditures must be approved by the board.

AKC Delegate, Steve Wallis reported that the next delegate's meeting will be the second Tuesday in December. Members are urged to discuss with Steve any issues that concern them with regard to AKC matters.

Steve also mentioned the need for supporting the Mighty Match by advertising in the catalogue. These ads must be in to Steve before November 1st.

The Raleigh/Durham Labrador Ret. Club will hold a CGC test on November 5th at Mill-brook Exchange Park in Raleigh.

The AKC has decided to eliminate the Agents # program.

President's Report: Stella Maunsell welcomed new members and guests.

Stella reported that no smoking on the TarHeel Circuit is not to be and that the obedience rings will remain in the same building as conformation.

Fall Show: Stella reminded the membership that the fall show is a good time for members to help fullfill their service requirements. Stella asked for several people to volunteer to count cars, vans and motor homes before noon on the day of the show.

Tracking: Emilie Beglane reported that the November test does have a food chairman and a sign up sheet was passed for food donations. A luncheon chairman for the April 2nd test is still needed.

Membership: M. F. Davis read the names of prospective new members and they will be printed in the next club newsletter.

Sallie Cooper asked for help at the education booth at the fall show.

Help is still needed for clean up at the show site.

Lisa Connelly reported for the Awards Committee that the deadline for submitting applications for trophies/awards is December 16th.

Cathy Fogel, Librarian, asked for suggestions for book purchases for the club library.

Old Business: Cindy Luster reminded that the Karen Pryor seminar is scheduled for April 29th and 30th—urged all members to apply by October 31st to take advantage of the discount.

New Business: On December 3, 1994 there will be a CGC test held at the DKC building. Sally Malek will chair and urged club participation. The fee will be \$7.00 for each entry and will be open to the public.

Diane Kessler passed a sign up sheet for spring trophy donations. Trophy donations must be in Diane's hands by our November 21st meeting.

Ken Killinger still needs help moving tables, chairs, etc. from the building to the fall show site on Friday p.m. and returning them to the building following the show.

Jeanne Simmons Clayton reported for the eye clinic—it is well staffed, but there may still be a need for additional volunteers.

Richard Perschel reminded the men of the club that they need to be more involved with the moving of equipment from the building to the show site.

Fran Hoffman shared an incident that happened to her in a local store, when a man commented favorably on the positive impact our program at the Museum had on his child who had previously had a fear of dogs. Congratulations to our membership on the good work that we do.

Following several brags the meeting was adjourned at 9:45 p.m.

Submitted with respect,

Marge White, Recording Secretary.